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July 1, 2013 
 
Dear Moog Partner 

 

This Memo announces the commencement of the obsolescence program for the Jet Pipe Servo 
Valves. The last date Moog will accept an order for new Jet Pipe Valves is 31st December 2013. 

Pricing for Jet Pipe Valves will be available via the ePricebook for the next 30 days. After 1st 
August, 2013 pricing will be available on a request basis only. Moog will endeavor to provide 
quotations within a 1 to 2 week period. Please note pricing and lead times maybe impacted by 
inventory levels and supply chain constraints. 

Repair of Jet Pipe Servo Valves will continue until 31 Dec 2015 or until the current inventory levels 
are depleted, whichever comes sooner. 

All new and repairs will carry Moog’s standard warranty until 31 Dec 2015 at which point all 
warranties will expire. 

Summary of End of Life Process: 

Date Action 
1 July 2013 Jet Pipe EOL Announcement to Distributors. 
1 August 2013 Pricing available by request (no longer on ePricebook). 
31 Dec 2013 Last day Moog to accept orders for new Jet Pipe Valves. 
1 July 2015 Final date for submission of Jet Pipe Valves repairs.  Moog will offer alternative 

valves where part availability hinders the ability to repair valves. 
31 Dec 2015 End of support for all Jet Pipe products. 
 
Moog application engineers will be available to support you in the transition of customers using Jet 
Pipe Valves to an alternate model series.   
 
If there are any questions regarding this notice please contact your RSM. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert Nicholl 
 
Marketing Manager - Americas 
Industrial Group 
 
cc: All Distributor Principals, Moog-ICD Senior Staff 


